
 
 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – July 2020 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 
NEW MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

In the last few months, our 18 missionaries to 

Spanish-speaking South America have had to, out 

of necessity, change their methods, but their 

purpose has remained the same.  They are 

creatively and actively evangelizing the lost, 

edifying the saved, and exalting our Lord.  Jaime 

Smithey, one of our missionaries in Santiago, 

Chile, has broadcasted services, through Facebook, 

to viewers from over ten different countries and has been able to reach thousands of people whom 

he would not have reached otherwise.  Please continue to pray for our missionaries, as they seek 

divine direction in their efforts to do the important work of God in their respective fields.   

 

VISA RENEWALS 

The pandemic has also made it more difficult to 

communicate with the government agencies that 

control visa renewals.  Our missionary to Valledupar, 

Colombia, Michael Hart, is trying to renew his visa, 

but he is facing this challenge without being able to 

converse with those in charge.  Join us in praying that 

he would be successful in obtaining this necessary 

paperwork.  Also, Joshua and Abigail Owens, 

missionaries to Argentina, are seeking visa renewals.  

Please join in praying for them as well.   

 

GREAT EXPECTATIONS 

We have two expectant mothers among our South 

American missionaries.  Camilo and Mariela Encina, 

missionaries to Ecuador, are expecting twins.  Joseph and 

Zulema Kotvas, missionaries in Peru, are also expecting.  

Please join us in praying for these two families.  We just 

learned that Joseph has tested positive for corona virus, 

and they are taking special precautions to make sure that 

Zulema is not affected.  Please join in praying for her in 

this precarious situation.      
 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support for our ministry.  We praise the Lord for you. 

 

In Christ,          SENDING CHURCH: Calvary Baptist Church – P.O. 565 – Hampton, Ga. 30228 

Bruce Berry         bruceberry@mwbm.org/  -   www.berrysinbarcelos.blogspot.com/                      
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